UNIVERSITY OF PITTSBURGH SCHOOL OF MEDICINE
Initial Appointment Letter for
New Affiliated Faculty Members with Clinical Prefix
Dear Dr. [last name]:
Welcome to the affiliated faculty of the University of Pittsburgh School of Medicine (UPSOM). We are excited to offer you opportunities to participate in UPSOM activities, to teach our residents and medical students, and/or to provide service to the UPSOM. We have recommended your appointment as Clinical [Instructor/Assistant Professor/Associate Professor/Professor] of [Department].
As you may know, faculty titles with a clinical prefix (e.g., Clinical Associate Professor of [Department]) are awarded to individuals who spend 90% or more of their time in clinical work and contribute to the mission of UPSOM by teaching and precepting its students and trainees, and/or through meaningful and sustained service to the academic mission of the UPSOM. Examples include but are not limited to:
Lectures or small group teaching
Supervising clinical work in clinics, emergency departments, inpatient units, surgical facilities Mentoring/advising learners
Leadership and innovation in clinical program development Development of practice guidelines
Leadership in quality and safety initiatives Administrative leadership and innovation Participation in Alumni Association activities Leadership in community program development
Participation in departmental projects and initiatives (e.g., clinical research trials) Departmental and/or UPSOM committee service
An individual is appointed initially at the rank of Clinical Instructor or Clinical Assistant Professor unless he or she has a record of significant teaching or service to UPSOM that would qualify for appointment at a more advanced level. UPSOM affiliated faculty titles are one year appointments renewable annually at the sole discretion of the University. Faculty members with the clinical prefix are not employees of the University of Pittsburgh and do not receive a salary or fringe benefits from the University of Pittsburgh.
If you will have contact with children, this offer is contingent on you satisfactorily obtaining and passing the following prior to commencement of your appointment: 1. Pennsylvania Department of Human Services Child Abuse History Clearance; 2. Pennsylvania State Police Criminal Record Check and, 3. FBI Criminal Record Check. ProVerify is the University’s vendor for managing Child Protection Clearances. You will be contacted by ProVerify with information on how to obtain and submit these clearances.
Periodically we review the process of faculty appointment and promotion to improve effectiveness and efficiency and to ensure compliance with medical school and other accreditation
standards. A copy of our current guidelines is enclosed. As part of the implementation of these guidelines we must document at the time of reappointment meaningful and ongoing service to the academic mission of the department and the UPSOM via teaching, leadership or other service contributions.
Teaching and service must be documented annually on the Clinical Prefix Appointment and Annual Reappointment form. To be considered for reappointment, an individual must meet the minimum requirements outlined above.
To be considered for promotion, an individual must exceed the minimum requirements outlined above and satisfy other requirements of the “UPSOM Guidelines for Faculty Appointment and Promotion.” As it has in the past, the Affiliated Faculty Promotions and Appointments Committee will consider both the quantity and quality of teaching and/or service in its promotions deliberations.
Teaching and service opportunities in our department may be obtained by contacting

.
A working group has reviewed and endorsed the requirements for reappointment and promotion. The working group was comprised of Elmer Holzinger, MD; Basil Zitelli, MD; Derek Angus, MD; Jonas Johnston, MD; Ken Keppel, MD; Fred Rubin, MD.
Enclosed you will find a form to document teaching and/or service contributions and to provide comments and suggestions. Please complete the form and return it to

 on or before 
.
On behalf of our students, our residents, and our school, we thank you for your interest in being a part of the UPSOM clinical faculty. Our faculty, students, and residents know that an affiliated faculty title at UPSOM is not only an honor, but also represents acknowledgement of your contributions in teaching and service. They value the time they spend with you. We all look forward to working with you.
Cordially,
enclosures:
UPSOM Guidelines for Faculty Appointment and Promotion Documentation of Teaching and Service Form
cc:
Anantha Shekhar, MD, PhD, Senior Vice Chancellor for the Health Sciences and John and Gertrude Petersen Dean, School of Medicine
Ann E. Thompson, MD, Vice Dean
